
COUNCIL – 6 SEPTEMBER 2022 
 
QUESTIONS FROM COUNCILLORS 
 
 
QUESTION FROM COUNCILLOR C SEWELL TO COUNCILLOR N RUSHTON 
 
"It has been reported in the local media that the Skylink bus service run by Trent Barton is to 
experience cuts to some routes, including the one linking Loughborough to Diseworth, Long 
Whatton, and Kegworth. The route between the logistics park at East Midlands Airport and 
Coalville will also be affected, with buses no longer running after 8pm.  
 
Additionally, the no 9 Midland Classic which runs from Burton-on-Trent to the QMC, 
Nottingham is being axed on 5th September. This bus serves Ashby-de-la-Zouch and 
Diseworth.  
 
These two cuts will severely affect some of the residents in our area.  
 
Are NWLDC going to offer cost support to the County Councils involved to keep these 
services running in NWL?"  
 
RESPONSE FROM COUNCILLOR N RUSHTON TO COUNCILLOR C SEWELL 
 
“We have recently become aware of the proposed service changes proposed by Trent 
Barton to the Skylink services. We are engaging with the company in order to better 
understand the likely impacts on residents of North West Leicestershire and how the 
company are justifying the changes. Only once we have these answers will it be possible to 
ascertain how the council might intervene. 
 
Officers have asked for a full update on changes to service provision to be discussed at the 
EMEG Access to Work Partnership meeting (Chaired by NWLDC) that is scheduled for 13th 
September 2022. 
 
With regards to the proposed changes to the Airline 9 service operated by Diamond East 
Midlands (formerly Midland Classic) this service is no longer being withdrawn. Following 
conversations between the operator and members the EMEG Access to Work Partnership, it 
has been agreed to retain and extend the Airline 9 service for a further 12 months and to 
provide additional support to promote patronage and secure the long term commercial 
viability of the service. 
 
Through the EMEG Access to Work Partnership, the councils Economic Development team 
will continue to maintain regular contact with both of the bus operators as well as 
Leicestershire County Council and Derbyshire County Council to monitor changes in the bus 
service provision.” 


